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Increased Training Noise Expected, Exercise Ends Friday

FORT DRUM, N.Y.  – The annual joint training exercise “Jaded Thunder” is ramping up activity this week at Fort Drum’s training ranges, as culminating goals are being met by the participating warfighters. The training concludes Friday, Sept. 20.

The sound of jets, helicopters, and artillery are common in the North Country, but this large-scale event has marked a noticeable increase in the frequency of significant or sustained noise for some local residents.  Fort Drum and 10th Mountain Division leaders recognize the support of the community is a vital training enabler.

“We are incredibly grateful for the understanding and endurance of our local communities when our training is disruptive.  The Jaded Thunder exercise allows the 10th Mountain Division to train like we fight, which is key to our mission readiness.  It also contributes to the future sustainability of the installation and its contributions to the local economy by showcasing our unique and awesome capabilities here to our sister-services and allies," said Brigadier General Joseph E. Escandon, 10th Mountain Division (LI) Deputy Commanding General for Operations.

“Fort Drum is the only Army installation east of the Mississippi with our specific live multi-domain training facilities, and the feedback we’re getting from participants confirms we’re a very special place,” Escandon added.

Communities surrounding Fort Drum will hear an increased level of training noise again in mid-November.  Operation Summit Strike is artillery focused and will culminate prior to the Thanksgiving holiday.  More information will be released to the public about this event in the coming weeks.
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